
Dates to Remember
Wednesday July 19, 2023
Gruffalo’s Child Excursion -Prep 
Friday August 4, 2023
100 Days of Prep Celebration
Monday August 28, 2023
Curriculum Day
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Respect for self, others, learning and environment.

July 14 , 2023

Newsletter

Lost Property

Please write your child’s name 
on all uniform items to avoid 
losing them. If you have lost 

an item of clothing remember 
to check the Lost Property 
cupboard near the library

Did you know…
Did you know that space is though to 
start at 100km from the surface of the 
earth? This imaginary line, called the 
Karman line separates the earth’s 
atmosphere from space. Space is a 
very quiet and cold place, the 
temperature in the vacuum of space is 
-270 degrees celsius and sound cannot 
travel there because there are no 
particles that can transmit sound.

This week, we welcomed back our students from the holidays. It was exciting having 
the students share their holiday stories. We enjoyed hearing about a wide range of 
experiences, from overseas holidays to watching their new “favourite” movie.

The students have jumped back into their learning, with our structured literacy and 
numeracy programs beginning from the first day of term. We strongly encourage 
families to continue, or begin, their home reading routines to ensure daily reading 
takes place as well as supporting the students to be at school, on time, every day.

This term, we say goodbye to three of our staff members. Mrs Jade Douma who was 
running the intervention program has taken up a teaching position closer to home. 
This will save Jade almost two hours a day in travel time. Mrs Monica Edwards will 
also be leaving us, taking up a position in the Police Force Academy and due to 
unforeseen circumstances, Miss Naomi Liang will be taking leave for the remainder of 
the year. We hope you will join us in thanking them for all their hard work over the 
years. We wish them the best of luck.

Families may have recently heard in the news that additional funding has been 
allocated by the government to help schools manage the cost of camps. Although the 
additional funding doesn’t cover all the increased costs, we are hopeful that it is 
enough to run camps in 2024 and beyond. Early estimates have a 3-day camp 
coming in at around $375 and a 4-day camp at around $450. We are still in the very 
early stages and will look at ways to reduce the cost, however, if you are interested in 
a 2024 camp it might help to start putting money aside now. More information will 
come out in the future.

In some exciting news, we have started the process for the $1.9m redevelopment of 
the oval. We have been meeting with the VSBA (Victorian Schools Building Authority) 
and various architects to get the ball rolling on the design and then construction of our 
oval.

Kind regards,

Michael Youngs

Assistant Principal 



Grade 2 Writing

How to catch a duck!
Last term, the Grade 2’s learnt procedural 
writing. We wrote about ‘How to Catch a 
Duck’ to help Ms. Rattigan take the ducks 
home on the holidays. First, we went to the 
duck garden to experiment how we will 
catch the ducks. Then, we went back to 
the classroom to write our steps. 
It is great having ducks at the school for 
our writing! 



Athletics -  Casey Fields
District Athletics

On  21 June, some of our students competed at Casey Fields in the District Athletics Carnival. We were very lucky the rain held off and the 
sunshine came out for us. It was great to see all the athletes participate enthusiastically on the day.

 Well done to all the students who threw, jumped and ran their very best to represent Cranbourne Park Primary School in their events 
against other schools in our district.

 Congratulations to all of the athletes on a great day. We were very proud of these students for displaying outstanding behaviour, 
representing the values of our school while out in the community. It was a fun day for everyone involved.

We wish all the best to the students who have progressed to the next level. 



Athletics -  Casey Fields



Reminders

5

Remember to read 
with your children 

everyday

Mark your Calendars! 
Monday August 28: Curriculum Day
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Friday Lunch Orders
Are you thinking of having a lunch order on Friday?
There are some simple steps to placing an order:

1. Write your name and class on a lunch order bag or envelope (If order is in an envelope include and extra 20 cents for a lunch order bag)

2. Note down the items you would like to order along with the price per item.

3. Add the prices up and write down the total on the lunch bag or envelope.

4. Put the money in the bag/envelope or pay by Eftpos at the school office

5. Hand your lunch order in at the office when you arrive at school

If you cannot hand it in on Lunch Order day, please hand it in the day before.


